Summary of Patient Group Activities for 2014/15

In the past 12 months we have continued to make many attempts to encourage additional membership in the light of NHS reforms and the move to give patients more control over how budgets are spent locally on services. Discussions have continued to be held at the 6 weekly meetings to decide on the best way of attracting new members both those who are able to attend the meetings and also ‘virtual’ members who can contact us by email. Posters have again been created asking for volunteers and placed within local societies and clubs as well as public places where the well patients might see them.

Within the Practice members are always sought through an appeal in the monthly surgery newsletter, via the digital Patient call screen and notice boards and by information slips on reception. The patient update forms currently being handed out on reception to patients also have a section asking patients to advise if they are interested in joining the group and if so to provide their email address The website has also been used to try and attract members to the group and in order to appeal to possibly the younger generation a Facebook page has been established which amongst other things has asked for volunteers to join and give their opinions. We have also encouraged clinicians to invite patients from minority groups to join the PPG.

Despite all our efforts we have not been hugely successful in recruiting new members and have managed only three attending new members and three virtual members. We have decided to request an email address from all newly registered patients and we will consequently send an email inviting them to join the PPG.

Sources of feedback that were reviewed during the year:
Feedback from ‘I want Great Care’ website

Results of Friends and Family Test question

Any comments submitted in the patient comment box in reception

GP questionnaire feedback

These are reviewed at each meeting with the PPG

Feedback and comments are also brought to the meeting by the members themselves
Priority Areas for this Year

	Description of priority area:

Improvement in the Lloyds Pharmacy attached to the surgery which lacks sufficient space for patients waiting for prescriptions

There has been some remodelling of the interior to improve space for patients and the addition of an outdoor storage area to allow for this. This has led to some improvement for patients but we continue to press for a covered exterior area in the form of a shelter.




	Description of priority area:

Improve accessibility for patients who work

The practice has adjusted opening hours to allow opening at 7.30am four days per week and appointments on Saturday mornings

Patients are very happy with this and the service well used




	Description of priority area:

Development of a ‘Health Booth’ for patients to allow patients to take control of taking their own BP, weight, BMI etc

So far we have had agreement on what should be included in the booth and
sources of funding investigated

Quotations have been received

This is still in progress



Development of Improvement for Carers

 We now publicise more information about caring in the practice and take a strong lead in this area having achieved two awards – we have a carer’s noticeboard and publish articles on the website, facebook and in the monthly newsletter. 

We looked into establishing a local Carers Café within Towcester as a means of engaging carers with each other and establishing a focus group however there are two similar groups in existence and we have worked instead at publicising these.

We have a carer’s champion - a dedicated member of staff with knowledge of carer issues and needs that patients are able to speak to regarding help. 

All carers are coded and a pop up box opens whenever their record is accessed to remind clinicians of the status and that they may require additional help. As part of the unplanned admissions many carers are included and we can provide home visits for carers unable to come to the surgery as they are unable to leave the person they care for.

We have provided additional staff training to enable them to recognise the needs and concerns of carers.

All carers and cared for should now be offered information sharing agreements between the carer and cared for. 

A carer’s afternoon was organised in June 2014. All carers were invited to attend for tea and cakes and offered a session with a podiatrist for a foot check and a short session with a wellbeing counsellor to help with stress relief techniques etc. We offered transportation where needed and a carers sitting service. This was a great success and will be repeated this June during carer’s week.

Patient Education Promotions

Throughout the years the patient group have been responsible for selecting topical health issues to promote to all other patients by way of a notice board and distribution of information leaflets. The topics chosen have been as follows;

Antibiotics Awareness

Seasonal Flu campaign

Hayfever self help guide

